
 

 

 

Annual General Meeting 

November 30th, 2021 
 

 

OUR MISSION 

 

 

OUR VISION 

 

OUR VALUES 

As an integral part of the 

addictions and mental health 

continuum, Brentwood 

provides lifelong, 

compassionate and evidence-

informed treatment to people 

whose primary goal is lifelong 

recovery from alcohol and drug 

misuse. Additionally,  

we provide ongoing,  

community-based support  

for family members. 

 

Transforming lives 

and communities through 

compassion, hope, 

recovery and  

service. 

 

 

Fellowship 

Accountability 

Teamwork 

Honesty 

Excellence 

Respect 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CHARITY HOUSE (WINDSOR) O/A BRENTWOOD RECOVERY HOME  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

NOVEMBER 30, 2021 5 PM – 6:30 PM  

AGENDA 

 

 

Item Topic Responsibility Time Attach. Action 
Required 

1.0 CALL TO ORDER & WELCOME 

1.1 Land Acknowledgement 

1.2 Virtual Motions  

1.3 Confirmation of Quorum 

Sonja Grbevski 5:00pm   

2.0 APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA  

THAT the agenda for the November 30, 2021, Annual 
General Meeting be approved as distributed.  

Sonja Grbevski 5:10pm X Decision 

3.0 DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST Sonja Grbevski 5:15pm  Information 

4.0 MINUTES OF 2019 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

THAT the minutes of the October 23, 2019 Annual 
General Meeting be approved as presented.  

 

Criss Ann Ellis-Sandre 

5:20pm X Decision 

5.0 CELEBRATING 2020 VIDEO Elizabeth Dulmage 5:25pm X Information 

6.0 INTRODUCTION OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS - PowerPoint Sonja Grbevski 5:30pm X Information 

7.0 PRESENTATION OF REPORTS 

7.1  Report of the Chair 

7.2 Report of the Executive Director 

7.3 Report of the Financial Statements for Year End 
March 31, 2021  

THAT the Financial Statements for the Year Ended 
March 31, 2021 be approved as presented. 

 

 

Sonja Grbevski 

Elizabeth Dulmage 

 

Monica Staley Liang 

Christina D. Przytocki 
C.P.A  Roth Mosey 

 

 

5:35pm 

5:40pm 

5:45pm 

 

X  

Information 

Information 

Decision 

 

 



 

 

 

  

8.0 APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS 

THAT Roth Mosey be appointed as the auditors for Charity House 
(Windsor) for fiscal year ending March 31, 2022. 

 

Monica Staley 
Liang 

6:00pm  Decision 

9.0 APPOINTMENT OF DIRECTORS RECOMMENDED BY THE 
GOVERNANCE & NOMINATIONS COMMITTEE 

   

THAT as recommended by the Board of Directors, Ms. Sarah 
Seremack be appointed to the Charity House (Windsor) Board of 
Directors, for a term  of  4 years as a Non-Alumni Director, and 
further; 

 

THAT as recommended by the Board of Directors, Mr. Alexander 
Zawany be appointed to the Charity House (Windsor) Board of 
Directors as an Alumni Director, for a term of 4 years, and further; 

 

THAT as recommended by the Board of Directors, Mr. Bryan Marshall 
and Mr. Klaas Van Wieren be re-appointed to the Charity House 
(Windsor) Board of Directors as Alumni Directors, for a term of 4 
years.  

 

Sonja Grbevski 

 

6:10pm  Decision 

9.1 ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF OUTGOING AND INCOMING DIRECTORS 
(PowerPoint)  

Sonja Grbevski  6:20pm X Information 

10.0 ADJOURNMENT 

THAT the Annual General Meeting be adjourned. 

 

PRAYER. 

 

Sonja Grbevski 6:30pm   



 

CHARITY HOUSE (WINDSOR) o/a Brentwood Recovery Home and the Brentwood 
Fund for the Rehabilitation of Alcoholics 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
Wednesday, October 23, 2019 

Location: Events Hall 

 

I. Meeting Called to Order - Cheryl Chaney (Board Chair) called to order the Brentwood 

Annual General Meeting at 6:06 p.m. 

II.       Attendance- Cheryl Chaney (Chair), Rob Smith (Vice Chair), Gail Cogliati, (Treasurer), 

Chris Renaud (Secretary), Rick Chicon, Dan Lessard, Bradden Wilkinson, Mary Cadieux, 

Jerry Drouillard and Bill Sandre  

Regrets- Richard Gowman and Bruce Malcolm 

Also in attendance – Joan Zakoor (Interim Women’s Program Manager), Dan Martin 

(Men’s Program Manager), Glen Malott (Office Manager) and Mark Lennox (Director of 

Development) 

Quorum? - Yes 

III. Board Chair – Cheryl Chaney welcomed the fellowship and introduced the Board 

Members.   Cheryl also welcomed and introduced the Senior Manager Team, Joan Zakoor, 

Dan Martin, Glen Malott and Mark Lennox. She also explained the Q&A format for 

questions from the floor at the end of the meeting. Alumni Gary Taylor and Dan Lessard 

were appointed to count the votes for the motions. Cheryl then read the Message from the 

Board Chair which was part of the Agenda Package handed out to the fellowship.  

IV. Chris Renaud, Secretary, read the Minutes from the last Annual General Meeting dated 

October 24, 2018.  

          Cheryl Chaney asked everyone if there were any errors or omissions noted in the 2018 

minutes. There were none noted. 

 Motion to accept the October 24, 2018, AGM Minutes, Al Latendre, 2nd Dan Soulliere, 

134 in favor, 3 opposed, 0 abstained, carried. 
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V. Office Manager’s Report  

a) Glen Malott explained the Independent Auditor’s Report together with Roth 

Mosey’s Independent Practitioner’s Limited Assurance Report which was part of 

the Agenda Package handed out to the fellowship.  

Glen addressed the fellowship. Roth Mosey have been our auditors for the past 3 years. 

They are very easy to work with and very helpful. Results of their audit are in their report. 

If you wish a full copy, which is 17 pages, you can to the front office. 

b) Glen reviewed the Financial Report for the year ended March 31, 2019. 

Glen addressed the fellowship. Selling lottery tickets on line has increased our sales. Right 

now, as of yesterday, we have 775 orders on line, 2500 tickets sold.  We had a jump of 

7,000 tickets last year. Our hopes are high this year. We ordered 20,000 more tickets than 

last year. Last year we ordered 49,000 tickets. This year we have 69,000. With regards to 

staffing, we are positioned to handle up to 1,000 orders a day. An email blast went out this 

morning. Jamie’s email lit up on orders. This is exciting.  

Donations have increased. We received $25,000.00 towards the Life Skills Program which 

teach our youth life skills. We are in the planning stages. 

We have four men living in the transitional rooms. We are looking at creating rooms for the 

women.  

With regards to food and kitchen supplies, Leo has done a great job on food costs. We had 

more clients on program last year where he served over 8,000 more meals. There was about 

a 10% increase. Leo is very consciences over food costs. The cost was $6.43 per person per 

day. It grew from $6.00 last year. 10% of Leo’s food bill is also coffee which was 

$30,000.00 last year.  

Utilities were pretty much the same.  

Maintenance expenses jumped up. They were unavoidable. One big thing was the 

transitional rooms, approximately $12,000.00. Also repairs to our roof. We had to pay 

about $12,000.00 for relocation of the gas lines. The garbage compactor broke and needed 

repair. We chose to repair it at a cost of $7,000.00 as opposed to replacing it for 

$40,000.00.  

We spent some of our own monies for the renovations after the flood. The renovations are 

done now. We love how they look. Belfor did a lot of extras not included in the price 

because they love Brentwood. We made some changes, like to the tiers. This place looks 

the best it has ever. Dennis White did the murals, the Road to Recovery, the Serenity 

Prayer, all beautiful. Thank you Dennis. We will not need to do painting and repair work 

for quite some time.  
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Thank you Mike Cheeseman and your crew for all your work.  

With regards to the lottery, some expenses have risen in the lottery, especially the house. 

We are very blessed to have received in donations about $95,000.00 from Jeff Sylvestre 

and the trades. 38,789 tickets were sold last year. Get out and buy tickets.  

If you want to have the financial statements explained in more detail you can come and see 

me (Glen). 

Glen fielded questions from the floor regarding our financial statements. 

A question was brought to the floor regarding property taxes. It was asked if we could be 

zoned as institutional where we would not have to pay property taxes. This would reduce 

some of our costs. Glen said he would look into this.  

Motion to accept the Independent Auditor’s Report of Roth Mosey & Partners for 

the fiscal year ended March 31, 2019, Alicia Maynard, 2nd Derek Damm, 123 in 

favor, 0 opposed, 2 abstained, carried.  

 

Motion to accept Roth Mosey and Partners as the Auditors for the fiscal year ending 

March 31, 2020, Chuck Maxim, 2nd Betty St. Denis, 125 in favor, 0 opposed, 3 

abstained, carried. 

VI. Senior Management Team 

i) Dan Martin read “A Message from the Senior Management Team” was which was 

part of the Agenda Package handed out to the fellowship.  

 

Dan then addressed the fellowship. This place is beautiful. Best it has ever looked. 

Joan Zakoor stepped right in when Jenn went on leave and was very valuable to me 

and the staff. Very much appreciated for you stepping up and all you have done.  

 

ii) Joan Zakoor (Interim Women’s Program Manager) addressed the fellowship. I am 

honored to have been asked by staff and board to step in and help Jenn. I am an 

Interim Woman’s Program Manager. Jenn and I worked together for years and were 

always there for what the other needed. I appreciate being an alumni, but at this 

end, the amount of alumni that come back daily is really appreciated.  

 

iii) Mark Lennox (Director of Development) addressed the Fellowship. We are a village. It is 

amazing the amount of work all of our staff, volunteers and board do daily. There are 

people in the background doing and volunteering. It is a privilege and honor to be a part of 

this. 
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The roofing to the building will be completed soon. We have been granted $55,000.00 to 

redo the exterior of the Kay Ryan building. We have most of the money to replace the 

exterior doors, two of the doors are powered, at a cost of $33,000.00.  

 

In medical we get some funding for Dr. Levang and Shannon Taylor. We get reimbursed 

for meds and dental. There is a huge gap that we do not get funded for. We have petitioned 

the LHIN for aftercare and the medical department. 

 

Move the Bus is tomorrow. The bus and driver are donated by Transit Windsor. Everyone 

is welcome to come out. 

 

We have 119 monthly donors to Brentwood. We have 3 legacy donors. If you have even 

$5.00 or $10.00 a month to spare we have donor cards available or can arrange for monthly 

bank withdrawals.  

 

Safe Haven has been opened for three months and only 3 nights a week. We had 1100 

visits from the youth. This is a safe place for our youth. They would like it to be open 

Saturdays. 

 

We are 700 tickets ahead of last year. Reach out to a friend or neighbor. Thank you!  

 

iv) Glen Malott addressed the fellowship. We have good news. The City of Windsor is one that 

goes to its employees and asks for donations. The donations have always gone to the 

United Way which does great work. But this leaves out the Mission, Brentwood and 

Goodfellows. The employees have been told they can pick who they want to donate to 

which now includes Brentwood, the Mission and Goodfellows. The employees donate over 

$100,000.00 per year. Pretty excited about this and we will see how it works out. Thank 

you to the staff. You guys make the difference. Very appreciated.  

Cheryl opened up the meeting to the fellowship for questions. 

Issues brought to the Board. 

1. Soboxone and methodone. Should Brentwood be looking into this? Cheryl asked Mark to 

address this… Cheryl Chaney met with Janice Kaffer, CEO of the hospital. Cheryl has 

arranged a meeting with her and their people to meet with us to look at this.  

Other agencies like Westover, Ron Elliot, can share their experience with soboxone.   

2. Plaque that used to be on the wall years ago, listing those who have passed away. Where is 

it and is it something we can start to do? 

3. Term limits of Board Members sitting on the Board? 
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Cheryl addressed the fellowship. We as a Board are looking into this. We understand and hear 

you. This room is full of passion. We all love this place. We are family. Thank you everyone for 

coming. Please stay for fellowship, coffee and donuts.  

Motion to adjourn the meeting, Jackie Malcolm, 2nd Mike Bergeron, carried.  

Board Chair, Cheryl Chaney adjourned the meeting at 8:10 p.m. 

Closed with The Lord’s Prayer 

Next Meeting – To Be Announced 

Minutes submitted by Chris Renaud. 
  



 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Thanks to the hard work, dedication and diligence of our clients, 
volunteers and staff, we managed to remain open for our live-in 

Addiction Treatment program and stay Covid-19 free!!!! 



 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Mr. & Mrs. Clause 

arrived at our drive-

thru Christmas Village 

with their elves, 

eagerly awaiting the 

arrival of the alumni.     

The Angels just kept 

coming! 

Ongoing love and 

support …  



  Drive thru memorial 

for Charlie Baird 

(May 22, 1950-August 7, 2020) 

Several hundred alumni attended 

and had an opportunity to see the 

family and a memorial setting. 



 

 

 

 

 

Record 46,149  

tickets sold!  
 

  

Our three 50/50 winners: 

$148,000 in prizes awarded 
! 



 

 

 

With our program numbers scaled back in accordance with Health Unit 

guidelines, a rare opportunity to address some long-standing items on our 

to-do list was created.  Our tireless Maintenance department set to work on 

a wide array of tasks: 

✓ Expanded transitional housing to 16 beds  

✓ Men’s dorm rooms, Kitchen and Main Events Hall painted 

✓ Soffit and lighting along the 2nd storey walkway replaced 

✓ Jim Ryan Pavilion destroyed by fire and rebuilt with the help of 

Lakepoint Homes 

✓ Resurfacing of parking lot 

✓ Complete re-stucco of the Kay Ryan Building 

✓ Accessible entry and exit by the main duty office 

✓ New Fire Panel 

✓ 3 New Rooftop heating/cooling units 

✓ Replacement of 5 exterior metal doors in Fr. Paul Charbonneau Centre 

✓ Four years and over $500,000 in grants roofing membrane for the 

entire complex is complete 

✓ Over 65,000 square feet of roofing and an estimated 15 tons of gravel 

ballast removed from existing roofing  

 

 

The pandemic created unprecedented challenges on so many levels.   

Our dedicated team pulled together, got creative and battled through –  

to not only keep our programs alive to support the struggling members of our community,  

but to make sure that when we could finally welcome back our fellowship with open arms,  

the House would feel more like a Home than ever. 

  

Capital projects, 

capital caring! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

  



 

  



  



 

  





  



 

 

 

REPORT FROM THE CHAIR 

On September 30, 2020 the new Brentwood Board was established; with the Board of Directors 

officially recognized on October 7, 2020. As your elected Chair, I want to sincerely thank you for 

putting trust in me and the elected Board of Directors in guiding Brentwood’s revitalization.  

 

Mark Walton assembled a Board that was diverse with a broad range of experience, perspective 

and skills. This past year, the Board worked hard on many different initiatives to guide 

Brentwood to where it is today. The new 5 year Strategic Plan – Brentwood 2025: ‘Just Imagine’ 

is the major focus of the Board work and will continue to be over the coming years. As well, with 

the newly implemented Board By-Laws and Governance Manual, the Board will continue to learn 

and succeed.  

 

Some major accomplishments to note are: 

 

• Formation of New Board of Directors – a Board of Directors was established and held their 

first meeting on November 10, 2020.  Following the initial meeting, the Board continued to 

meet virtually; they faced many challenges associated with the COVID-19 pandemic and 

worked through them efficiently.  

 

• Formation of Board Committees – The following Board Committees were formed: Executive 

Director Selection & Succession Planning Committee, the Governance & Nominating 

Committee and the Finance & Audit Committee. These committees individually worked 

through various items throughout the year that aligned with the Strategic Priorities (Elevate, 

Collaborate & Empower). The ED Selection Committee was instrumental in the hiring 

process of the Executive Director. The Governance & Nominating Committee worked 

through the recruitment and nomination process and have recommended a slate of candidates 

for any upcoming vacant Director positions. The Finance & Audit Committee meticulously 

worked with the Auditors to review the annual audited financial statements and auditor’s 

report as well as the Foundation’s financials.  

 

• The recruitment of the Executive Director (ED) - An Executive Director Selection & 

Succession Planning Committee was formed. With the help of a local recruitment firm, Logic 

Executive, the ED Selection Committee completed candidate interviews and made a final 

recommendation to the Board. The ED Selection Committee ensured that the recommended 

candidate had the vision of Brentwood and was the ideal fit for what Brentwood needed to 

thrive.   In June 2020, Elizabeth Dulmage joined Brentwood in the position of Executive 

Director. Elizabeth has the vision and skillset to lead the Brentwood into this next chapter.  

 



 

• Senior Leadership Team – I would like to acknowledge the Senior Leadership Team for all 

the hard work and dedication they have put forth during this past year – thank you! In addition 

to the invaluable team, Mark Lennox graciously stepped up as Interim Executive Director 

until the recruitment of the current ED, Elizabeth Dulmage. During this time of ‘unknown’, 

Mark showed tremendous dedication to the Brentwood family and Administration. Thank you 

Mark!   

 

• New Foundation – The Finance & Audit Committee has been working with McTague Law 

Firm LLP to complete a review of the Foundation. For many years, BRH has had a 

Foundation known as the Brentwood Fund for the Rehabilitation of Alcoholics. Both the 

Charity House (Windsor) and the Brentwood Fund for the Rehabilitation of Alcoholics both 

have their own incorporation documents. Through a review process, it was determined that the 

main source of income of the Fund was through Bingos. The Foundation ceased to operate 

and raise funds once BRH’s participation in bingos ended. Instead, the fundraising was 

directly done through the Charity House (Windsor). All current revenues from the lottery and 

the 50/50 are with the Charity House (Windsor).  

 

Administration has requested the guidance from McTague Law with the dissolution of the old 

Foundation and the creation of a new Foundation. Through legal recommendation, it was 

determined that The Charity House (Windsor) and the Foundation should be two separate 

legal entities. The Fund’s current objects (purpose of a Foundation) are outdated. The new 

Foundation objects would be updated with the main purpose to raise funds for the Charity 

House (Windsor). With two separate entities, there is a requirement for separate Board of 

Directors; one for the Charity House (Windsor) and one for the new Foundation.  

 

In order to complete the incorporation process, the initial Directors of the Corporation would 

be the current Executives of the Charity House (Windsor) Board; Sonja Grbevski, Zane 

Handysides, Monica Staley Liang and Criss Ann Ellis-Sandre. The dissolution of the old 

Foundation would occur once the new Foundation is up and running (no specific timeline at 

this time). The recommended name of the Foundation would be the Brentwood Recovery 

Home Foundation 

 

It has definitely been my honour and privilege to serve you in this role of Chair. I have deep 

respect for Brentwood, including its current and former members of Administration, Members, 

Alumni, for the people who have served on the Board both present and past as well as those 

supporters of the work that Brentwood has accomplished. Brentwood has endured many changes 

over this past year and I know some have been challenging for you. It has been a highlight of my 

term with the Board thus far to have the opportunity to serve in this capacity and I want to thank 

each and every one of you who have supported me in this role.  

 

  



Sonja Grbevski 

Board Chair 

 

REPORT FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

 

Annual General Meetings present an opportunity for us to reflect, celebrate and look to the future. 

2020 was a year like no other for all health care organizations, the people we serve and for each of 

us individually 

Brentwood’s accomplishments in the midst of a world changing pandemic are nothing short of 

miraculous, including the accomplishment of not one single case of COVID-19! 

• Our Mission, Vision, Values statements were refreshed  

 

• 3 Strategic Priorities were identified in the Strategic Plan: ELEVATE, COLLABORATE, 

EMPOWER  

 

• 12 Workstreams identified opportunities for improvements and work started on high 

priorities like:  

o A Client Bill of Rights and a Complaints/Concerns policy, procedure & process 

was created to introduce consistency and certainty in our approach and response to 

client concerns 

o Another area of focus requiring and receiving tremendous effort was on updating 

our policy, procedures, practices and process to ensure we were protecting clients’ 

privacy  

 

• I would be remiss if I didn’t acknowledge how Windsor-Essex Community partners 

supported and guided our infection prevention and control practices and all other aspects 

of our COVID-19 responses to keep all of us as safe as possible while continuing to serve 

clients and alumni in a challenging environment  

 

• Staff and alumni volunteers quickly planned and started Zoom meetings to connect alumni 

with each other and with the men and women on program  

 

• Alumni volunteers connected with men and women who were waiting to come on 

program supporting them during that wait time.  

 

• The lottery achieved unprecedented results despite COVID-19 restrictions  

 

• 50/50 Draws were introduced to offset some of the lost fundraising activities that could 

not happen because of COVID-19 and generated tens of thousands of net revenue. 

 



 

This list could go on and on. Some of the changes may not have been easy and some of them I 

know were difficult to see or understand from the distance that COVID-19 restrictions created.  

Change is seldom easy and some of the changes to come may not be easy and there will 

inevitably be missteps and mistakes. Over the last several months I have heard from many of you; 

consistently you have identified that there are opportunities for change and growth and a desire to 

Move Forward together - and that is exactly what we will do. 

I have also heard loud and clear the request to resume more of our normal activities, including 

mass and a non-denominational faith option, and of course Saturday graduations. We will 

continue with a phased in approach in order to ensure that we have the volunteers and the staff 

capacity to manage these additional activities in compliance with the COVID-19 restrictions.   

In the 6 months that I’ve had the privilege of being part of this team, I am constantly grateful for 

the dedication and commitment that every person who is Brentwood has to our vision: 

transforming lives and communities through compassion, hope, recovery and service. The 

commitment to continue to make a difference in the lives of men and women and their loved ones 

who seek recovery from their addictions is unwavering.  We may not all always agree on every 

detail of the “how” we do this - we do agree, that by building on the foundation Father Paul 

created, using the blue print that is our Strategic Plan and workstreams and by using the strength 

of the fellowship that is the spirit of Brentwood, we will continue to grow, evolve and serve the 

needs of each other and all those who seek a life of recovery.  

 

 

Elizabeth Dulmage 

Executive Director 

  







  



  



  



 

 
 

Give the gift of hope. 
 

Great dreams require great effort,               

yet sometimes ordinary people can do 

the most extraordinary things. 

 

Every little bit helps. 

 

To make a one-time donation gift or   

monthly donations which can be 

cancelled at any time, 

 please call  

519-946-3115 

 
Legacy gifts also contribute to the future 

of Brentwood…   

 

 



~ STAFF ~  
 

 

Al Latendre Group Leader 

Al Malcolm House Maintainer 

Barry Ashby Program Assistant 

Ben Friesen Maintenance 

Bryan Trudel Kitchen 

Catherine Howard Lottery 

Charmaine Friesen Group Leader 

Chelsea Cloutier Lottery 

David Richardson Group Leader 

Derek O'Neil Maintenance 

Doug Andrews House Maintainer 

Ed Jahn Counsellor 

Elizabeth Dulmage Executive Director 

Frank Kotow Maintenance 

Gianna McKenna House Maintainer 

Gregory Hartwick Kitchen 

Ian Owen Privacy Officer 

Jamie Durham Group Leader 

Jamie Fowler Administration 

Jamie Liburdi Lottery 

Jeanne Fortier House Maintainer 

Jenn Bastien Women's Program Manager 

Jennifer Lavin Human Resources 

Jim McKnight House Maintainer 

Joanne Synnott Medical 

John D'Amore House Maintainer 

Keith Hamel House Maintainer 

Leo Gascon Kitchen 

Leo Petrilli Afternoon Co-ordinator 

Lorna Foster Lottery 

 

Marc Zakoor Men's Program Manager 

Maril Reaume Residential Counsellor 

Mark Lennox Director of Development 

Marylène Lépine Executive Assistant 

Melanie Deland Lottery 

Mike Collins House Keeping 

Mike Losier House Maintainer 

Miranda Verellen Group Leader 

Nadine Hewton Administration 

Nicole Boussey Intake 

Norman Gascon Kitchen 

Paul Guarasci Maintenance 

Paul Kristalovich Group Leader 

Piera Dufour Administration 

Rick Schram Maintenance 

Rob Smith Lottery 

Ron Gilchrist Lottery 

Russ Robinet Office Manager 

Samantha Kell Lottery 

Sandy Moor House Maintainer 

Shannon Taylor Nurse Practitioner  

Sheryl Butler House Maintainer 

Susan Rankin Medical 

Tammie Lumley House Maintainer 

Tom Butler Group Leader 

Tracey Bruner Intake 

Tracey Douglas Lottery 

Tracy Seguin Nurse 

Vicki Flynn Nurse 

Victor Darrow Maintenance 

Yvette Kowalski Nurse 
 


